Part 1 (Open to the public)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES

To the: Lead Member for Corporate Services

On:
Monday, 2nd June, 2003

TITLE: Submission to the Benefit Fraud Inspectorate - May 2003

RECOMMENDATIONS:
That Members note the content of the submission at Appendix 1

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
Following the inspection of the Benefits Service by the Benefit Fraud Inspectorate (BFI), the City Council is required to submit a progress statement (Appendix 1) on action taken to improve the service as detailed in the BFI Action Plan.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
BFI Report isued in March 2002

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
The City Council is required to submit an update on progress made.

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
Not applicable

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable

CONTACT OFFICER:
Stephen Fryer

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
ALL WARDS

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Best Value; Performance Management; Scrutiny; 

DETAILS:
The effects of the improvements being made to the Benefits Service following the BFI inspection in March 2001 impact on residents throughout the City. The improvements are also in indication of Best Value and provide useful evidence of improved performance. 
